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Bexley Children’s Services - Lone Working Guidance
This should be read in conjunction with Bexley’s Corporate Lone Working Policy
https://bhive.bexley.gov.uk/how-do-i/tasks-and-guides/mobile-and-remote-working/
Some situations may present with a greater level of risk to staff safety and it is therefore important that proper risk assessments are in place prior to any visit.
An assessment of risk should be carried out prior to a lone visit and the following issues considered:
· Individuals concerned – indicators of potential risk
· History - any previous incidents 
· Environment – location, security, access
All relevant information should be taken into account and where there is any concern about the safety of a lone worker, consideration should be given to having two workers undertake the visit.
Both workers and managers have a responsibility for ensuring the worker’s safety and it is important that workers take responsibility for their own personal safety by following the steps below:
· When potential risks have been identified, a discussion between the worker and manager must take place prior to the visit
· Workers should ensure that their Outlook calendar is up to date with clear location details
· There should be an arrangement in place to inform a manager or a named colleague once the visit has taken place – this includes all visits outside of normal working hours. Workers should ensure they have the contact numbers of their team, including those numbers to be used outside of working hours, in line with the checking-in arrangements. 
· Where additional risks have been identified, the worker will agree a timescale for the visit. The team manager or nominated colleague should contact the worker if the visit exceeds the agreed timescale and the worker has not made contact. (Managers should be particularly aware of the importance of such arrangements when the staff member lives alone). 
· If at any point during a visit a worker is feeling intimidated or at risk, where possible, they should remove themselves from the situation immediately. 
· When undertaking unplanned visits, workers should inform their manager or team member of the details and this should be added to Outlook on behalf of the worker. 
Mobile Phones
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mobile phones are important for worker safety and it is therefore essential that mobile phones are:
· Kept charged up at all times;
· Switched on during home visits that are unfamiliar to staff or where there are known or possible safety issues
· Kept easily accessible;
An up to date list of all staff and managers’ mobile numbers should be available and accessible to all team members.
If the worker feels threatened, feels unable to leave a visit and requires assistance, the worker should state to the family that they need to cancel their next meeting and then should contact the manager/ duty worker or named worker and say that the visit details are in the PURPLE FILE – this will alert the person taking the call that assistance is needed and they will call the police. This is why it is essential that visits details are on Outlook. 
Emergency Duty Team (Out of Hours): 020 8303 7777
OutofHoursSocialWork@bexley.gov.uk

I have read an understood the steps I need to follow when Lone Working.

Signed:
Worker’s name (please print):
Date:

Signed:
Manager’s name:
Date:
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